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12 July 2024 
 

Update on Kalgoorlie acid supply arrangements 

Following the announcement by BHP on 11 July 2024 that BHP’s Western Australia Nickel operations will be 
temporarily suspended from October 2024, Lynas Rare Earths Ltd (ASX: LYC, OTC:LYSDY) (“Lynas”) 
provides an update on acid supply for the Kalgoorlie Rare Earths Processing Facility.  
 
Lynas has a contract with BHP Nickel West for the supply of Sulphuric Acid to the Kalgoorlie Rare Earth 
Facility from either the Kalgoorlie nickel smelter or imported sources. The initial term of the contract is until 
30 June 2027. BHP’s ability to supply acid from the Kalgoorlie nickel smelter will be affected by BHP’s 
announcement.  In line with the terms of the supply contract, BHP has affirmed its commitment to using 
reasonable efforts to supply imported acid to Lynas. Sulphuric acid is available for purchase on global 
markets.   
 
Lynas and BHP have been working together on contingencies for continued acid supply to Kalgoorlie and 
these plans will now be finalised for implementation.   
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Important Information 

Future performance 
This announcement contains certain “forward-looking statements”. The words “expect”, “should”, “could”, 
“may”, “will, “predict”, “plan”, “scenario”, “forecasts”, “anticipates” “estimates” and other similar expressions 
are intended to identify forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements, opinions and estimates 
provided in this announcement are based on assumptions and contingencies which are subject to change 
without notice, as are statements about market and industry trends, which are based on interpretations of 
current market conditions. Such forward-looking statements are provided as a general guide only and should 
not be relied upon as an indication or guarantee of future performance. There can be no assurance that 
actual outcomes will not differ materially from these forward-looking statements. 
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